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Dear Editor, 

    We would very appreciate your review of our manuscript (ESPS 

Manuscript NO: 6809)“Laparoscopic resection for hilar cholangiocarcinoma”. 

The comments of the editor and reviewers have been helpful in allowing us to 

revise our manuscript. We have attempted to address the question raised by the 

referee according to the following:  

 

Reviewer 1 

1. The title is changed into “Laparoscopy in the management of hilar 

cholangiocarcinoma”. 

2. We add “Laparoscopic palliation” and Ref. 31, 32. (Page 7, line 15- Page 8, 

line 8) 

3. Fig. 1 and the following sentences are put into “Laparoscopic resection.” 

(Page 8, lines 11-16).  

4. The manuscript has been checked by a native speaker. 

Review 2 

We add “Review strategy” and Ref. 31, 32. (Page 5, lines 5-9) 

     The detailed review of this manuscript is appreciated and we attempted 

to answer the question raised.  



The revised manuscript red-colored to indicate the changes are sent. 

 

Thank you for your consideration of the revised version 

Sincerely 

Akihiro Cho 
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